

Department of Public Works Infrastructure Services Division Jerrel Kruschke, PE Commissioner of Public Works

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, PE Infrastructure Administration Manager

November 23, 2022

Honorable Michael J. Murphy Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 10TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #221091

INSTALL STOP SIGN ON NORTH 52ND STREET

AT WEST GARFIELD AVENUE

REMOVE YIELD SIGN ON NORTH 52ND STREET

AT WEST GARFIELD AVENUE

Dear Alderman Murphy:

A review of the intersection of North 52nd Street and West Garfield Avenue has revealed the need to change the current northbound yield control to a northbound stop control, based on an increase in accidents taking place at the intersection. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the above-captioned traffic control changes.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Sincerely,

Kevin J. Myhs, PE, AICP

City Engineer

SCR SCR:trt

c: Common Council





Department of Public Works Infrastructure Services Division Jerrel Kruschke, PE Commissioner of Public Works

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, PE Infrastructure Administration Manager

November 23, 2022

Honorable Mark Borkowski Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 11TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #221091

INSTALL ALL-WAY STOP ON WEST STACK DRIVE

AND SOUTH 55TH STREET

REMOVE STOP SIGNS ON SOUTH 55TH STREET

AT WEST STACK DRIVE

Dear Alderman Borkowski:

In compliance with your office's request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting to install the above-captioned traffic control.

Sincerely,

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP

City Engineer

SCR SCR:trt

c: Common Council

